

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 JULY 2008


COS.78/08
REVIEW OF CORPORATE IMPROVEMENT PLAN 2007-2010

The Head of Policy and Performance (Ms Curr) submitted report PPP.63/08 on the review of Carlisle City Council's Corporate Improvement Plan produced in 2007.  She informed Members that the report reviewed progress on 'Cleaner, Greener and Safer', 'Learning City', the corporate health of the organisation, satisfaction with the Council overall and with Council services,  although progress on Carlisle Renaissance was to be the subject of a further more detailed report. 

She reminded Members that the Corporate Improvement Plan was a key policy document for the Council which included a number of priorities that reflected the most important aspects to the local communities and which would promote well-being and quality of life in the Council's area.  She added that the review of the Plan, a copy of which had been circulated as an appendix to the report, highlighted the progress which had been made during the last year and considered changes in the internal and external environment which might influence future priorities.    

Ms Curr advised that the review of the Corporate Plan would need to consider how the Council could fulfil its Community Leadership role and bring together local partners to develop more responsive, local services that mattered most to local people, as detailed in the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act, 2007 and would also need to be aligned with and support the delivery of the Community Plan for Carlisle and the new Local Area Agreement for Cumbria.  Ms Curr added that the plan was being reviewed alongside the Medium Term Financial Plan, Capital Strategy and Asset Management Plan as a means of linking the priorities of the Council to the allocation of resources.

The Executive had on 30 June 2008 (EX.148/08) considered the matter and decided to endorse the review of the Plan and refer the review to Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consultation.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following questions and observations:

a)  There was some concern regarding the satisfaction percentages on page 13, especially the low level of satisfaction with sports/leisure facilities.  It was felt that, although Carlisle did not have many venues, they were well maintained and well used.

Ms Curr responded that Carlisle did score well within Cumbria.  The low level of satisfaction with complaint handling coincided with the change to alternate weekly waste collections and so the number of complaints had increased.  Since then the way the complaints were dealt with had been changed and a new system had been implemented.

A Member added that there were some great sports facilities in Carlisle but there were many that need renewed and updated.

b)  Page 8, 3.1.4 Housing – It would be useful in a future report to find out which sites had been identified for affordable housing and what size they were.  More detail would help promote good scrutiny.

c)  Could anything be done to further promote recycling?  Some householders still placed recyclable refuse in their bins.

d)  Page 12, 3.4 Equality and Diversity – How would Level 3 be achieved?

Ms Curr explained that more information would be made available in the annual equality and diversity report to be presented to Members at a future meeting.  There was a new equality framework out for consultation which changed the existing 5 levels to 3 levels.  The actions identified to achieve Level 3 of the current standard should map across to the new level of ‘achieving’ and this would be monitored by the Corporate Equality Group.

Ms Curr also added that as part of the service level agreements with Cumbria Disability Network and with AWAZ, the chairs would attend a future meeting of the Committee.

e)  Page 2, Carlisle Renaissance – Was there more detail available regarding Carlisle Renaissance?

Ms Curr explained that the reporting arrangements for Carlisle Renaissance were to be agreed and would be dealt with separately.

Dr Taylor reported that the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny had on 24 July had given consideration to arrangements for the future scrutiny of Carlisle Renaissance.  Bearing in mind Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee had been disbanded, Members may wish to ask Corporate Resources to take steps to ensure that this Committee also had a role in scrutinising relevant aspects of Carlisle Renaissance work.

RESOLVED – 1) That the Corporate Improvement Plan review be welcomed;

2) That the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be asked to ensure that this Committee has a role in scrutinising Carlisle Renaissance in the future 

3) Sites identified for affordable housing to be included in a future housing report to the Committee.







